
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

JULY 1, 2019 

 The Sheridan County Board of Commissioners met in regular session at 9 A.M. in the 

Commissioners Office, Courthouse.  All members present.  Paul stated that the meeting would 

be conducted in accordance with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  

Messersmith made a motion to accept the agenda.  Krotz seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  

Krotz made a motion to approve the minutes of 6-24-2019.  Messersmith seconded the 

motion.  All voted aye.   

 The board visited about the proposed information Technology Service agreement.  Krotz 

made a motion to enter into an agreement with MANNA at the $5500/month level for 

Information Technology Service beginning July 1, 2019 and to be reviewed monthly.   Paul 

seconded the motion.  On a roll call vote Paul and Krotz voted aye and Messersmith voted no.   

 Road Superintendent Tom Kuester presented three quotes for a new 40 foot gravel 

trailer.   Quotes were received from Nebraska Machinery for a Trail King for $48,065; DMI for a 

RANCO for $39,415; Floyd’s Trucks for a CPS for $31,629.58.   Messersmith made a motion to 

approve the quote from Floyd’s Trucks for the CPS trailer for $31,629.58.   Krotz seconded the 

motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.   

 Deputy County Attorney Jamian Simmons presented a proposal agreement for 

supplemental Indigent Defense Services with Crites, Shaffer, Connealy, Watson & Patras of 

Chadron.   Messersith made a motion to accept the agreement for Indigent Defense Service 

for $37,500/year with Crites, Shaffer, Connealy, Watson & Patras.   Krotz seconded the 

motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye. 

 The board discussed courthouse hours with the Deputy County Attorney Simmons and 

some of the Elected Officials.  Some of the offices had stated that they were going to be closed 

on the 5
th

 of July.  Simmons stated that if that is going to happen it needs to be offered 

Countywide or those employees will either need to take vacation or not be paid for that day.    

After some discussion Krotz made a motion to leave the Courthouse open on Friday July 5, 

2019.  Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye. 

 Sheriff Brewer visited with the board about issues pertaining to his office.  No decisions 

made. 

Adjourn:  2:30 P.M. 

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Co Clerk                       Loren L. Paul, Chairman  


